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28 August 2017 
 
5.30 for 6 pm 
 
MUNA	Feedback	

Teams	Report	to	Club	

 
Membership and New 
Club Development 
Month 
 
 

Attendance	(by	Sunday	
6pm)	to	Steve	Jenkins	
ph	478	8467		
Pupuke	Golf	Club,		
231	East	Coast	Rd,	
Mairangi	Bay.	
www.ecbrotary.co.nz	

	

Keith’s	Korner																											
What a charming young lady Julie is.  I never ceased to be 
amazed by the standards set by the IYE students.   
Next week 28 August 2017 Rangitoto and Pinehurst Muna 
Teams will be at the club and I encourage your support. 
Febriana continues to improve and our thanks go to all who 
have supported ROMAC in their work with Febriana and her 
family.  
There are a couple of events which are worthy of your noting 
in your social calendars.  Eden Garden has a tulip festival on 
2 and 3 September 2017.  This is a great facility and is a great 
day out for the family, there is also a café and art exhibitions 
at the same time.  
On Friday 8 September 2017 at 6.45pm at Waipuna 
Conference Centre the Rotary International General Secretary 
John Hewko will be speaking, as will Deborah Lambie who 
spoke at the District Conference in Tauranga.  She in 
particular was a stunning speaker and a most delightful young 
lady.   The cost for this is $20 per person and we need to 
register our attendees so anybody who is interested could 
they please contact Kumar so that he may do so.  
For those who are attending they will need to be seated by 
6.45pm and it is anticipated that the evening will conclude just 
after 9pm.  There is more than adequate parking available at 
the venue.    
Another event to be noted is the Devonport Rotary 
Fundraising which is a tour of fine homes in Devonport on 
Friday, 27 October 2017 between 9.30am and 4.30pm.  
Tickets cost $60 each and the charities benefiting from this 
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	 28	August	 4	September	 11	September	 18	September	
	 MUNA	Feedback	

Teams	Report	to	
Club	

Club	Meeting	
Committee	Meetings	

Local	and	Global:	schools,	
cultural	understanding	&	
identity.Alex	Reed,	Executive	
Principal,	Pinehurst			

Jeff	Poole,	Founder	&	MD	
Fine	Wine	Delivery	Co.	
“The	Phoenix	rises	from	the	
ashes	

Grace	 Murray	Thoms	 Lynette	Miller	 Bob	Baird	 Carol	Caulfield	
Reception		 Lynette	Miller	 Don	Pratt	 Don	Pratt	 Kyung	Sook	Wilson	
Attendance	 Steve	Jenkins	 Steve	Jenkins	 Steve	Jenkins	 Steve	Jenkins	
Cash	Desk	 Bob	Baird	 	 	 Bob	Baird	
Fellowship	 Warwick	Moulton	 Ian	Collard	 Ian	Collard	 Ian	Collard	
	 Ian	Collard	 Sue	Yi	 Warwick	Moulton	 Warwick	Moulton	
	 John	Pearson	 Paul	Asquith	 John	Pearson	 John	Pearson	
Stewards	 Graham	Rice	 Barry	McLean	 Jim	Mayo	 Bruce	Dunlop	
	 Monica	Webb	 Jenna	Tuuta	 Alistair	New	 Peter	Jollands	
	 Alistair	New	 Bruce	Dunlop	 Amanda	Chambers	 Martin	Reiss	
3	Min.	Talk	 	 Michelle	Machin	 	 	
Intro.	Speaker	 Warren	Patterson	 	 Gary	Morgan	 Murray	Thoms	
Thank	Speaker	 Kumar	Naik	 	 Steve	Goeldner	 Jim	Mayo	
Parting	Thought	 Steve	Jenkins	 Sherida	Penman-Walters	 Warren	Patterson	 Don	Pratt	
Julie	 Bruce	Dunlop	 Peter	Garnett	 Beverley	Lea	 Barry	McLean	
If	you	cannot	carry	out	your	allocated	duty,	it	is	your	responsibility	to	arrange	for	someone	else	to	do	that	duty	
Our	Exchange	Student	Contact	Details:	Julie	is	with:			Steve	&	Sharyn	Goeldner,	7	Denim	Place,	Albany	Ph.	414	4374	

Julie	Mobile	022	4113091	or	Email;	julidee.dox@gmail.com	 
	

event include Dementia Auckland and Cure Kids and Plunket.  Tickets can be 
brought on line from 1 September 2017 at www.devonportrotary.co.nz/fht 
<http://www.devonportrotary.co.nz/fht>			
Finally as always your committee is working towards achieving citation this year, 
one of the goals of which is to achieve a net gain in membership.  With two recent 
members and two or three in the pipeline we are well on our way towards achieving 
that goal but we should not slacken off in our efforts to build membership, 
particularly younger members.  President Keith. 
 
Pinehurst barbecue. Please contact Steve G if you can help- 26 August and 9 
September  8 -11 or 11-2pm. 
Steve thanked the club for the support of ’Ladies Day’. $555 was raised. 
Club visit to ‘La Cigale’ Wednesday 27th September. It is a bistro meal – two 
courses $38, three courses $50. 
Fabriana update – the drain has been pulled out and she is looking good. She 
already looks taller! Five East Timorese students have been helping. Contact 
Bernie if you can visit or help. 
Jim talked about the youth suicide series that has been in the New Zealand Herald 
‘Break the Silence’ and was quite disappointed with the emotive language used. 
Emotion is not a good basis for decision making. He appreciated Sir Peter 
Gluckman's expert opinion that we should create fences at the top of the cliff by 
building resilience in young people. 
 
Monthly Subs 
July was taken on 21 August 
August will be debited on 31 August 
September debited on 20 September 
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Julie showed us where she lived in the West of France. She appreciated the 
comment ‘I have two loves my Country and Paris’ and lives 40 minutes from the sea 
and four hours from Paris. She misses her brother and sister but did not realise how 
much she would miss her parents until she got to the airport. Reading and friends are 
important. She is glad to be here and enjoys the many new things she encounters. 
She thanked everybody who has made her very welcome. Everything was different 
from home and she had made many friends at orientation weekend. She said her 
father had told her to show a video at the end of the speech and it was France beating 
the all Blacks 
 
Parting Thought. No one is born hating another person because of the colour of his 
skin or his background or his religion. People must learn to hate, and if they can learn 
to hate, they can be taught to love, for love comes more naturally to the human heart 
than its opposite.”  Nelson Mandela 
	

Nicholas	Goeldner;	Report	from	Norway	21	August	2017	

So	far	I	have	been	in	Norway	7	months,	it	has	helped	me	to	develop	as	a	person.	I	have	gained	
so	much	confidence	in	myself	as	a	person	and	my	level	of	independence	has	grown	
tremendously	however	my	Norwegian	is	progressing	rather	slowly	in	the	right	direction.	I	
recently	travelled	to	Germany	with	another	Rotary	exchange	student	to	visit	one	of	the	
previous	students	who	was	staying	in	Norway	during	the	first	6	months	of	my	exchange,	I	have	
also	had	a	tour	through	Norway	with	the	other	exchange	students	staying	in	Norway.	We	
visited	the	cities	of	Oslo,	Bergen	Alesund,	Trondhiem,	Hamer	also	Lillihamer.	This	was	a	great	
experience	but	on	the	second	day	of	the	tour	I	crashed	a	mountain	bike	I	was	riding	and	was	
left	with	a	damaged	ligament	in	my	left	wrist	pretty	much	leaving	me	house	bound	for	the	
next	8	weeks	a	rather	uneventful	period	of	time	for	me.	I	will	be	going	back	to	school	in	2	days	
(from	when	this	was	written)		
I	have	moved	families	today	which	is	one	of	the	hardest	parts	of	exchange	having	to	develop	a	
relationship	with	new	people	and	have	to	adjust	to	a	new	environment.	My	district	
conference	is	in	1	month’s	time	so	I	am	looking	forward	to	that.	
 
Pinehurst Interact Club at work (from Pinehurst newsletter). 
  
The Pinehurst Rotary club recently has been collecting from students donations for 
Yendarra School in Otara. On Saturday a few members of this Rotary Club gave up 
their time to sort through the numerous bags and boxes to fold, organise and re box 
the items for girls and boys.  The Rotary Club would like to thank all parents and 
students who brought or dropped off items into school.  We had an amazing 
assortment of quality clothes, books, games, stationary items, shoes, school bags and 
jackets.  We are confident they will be well received by the students of Yendarra 
School and thank the Pinehurst community in their generosity. 
 
Reminder Eden Garden Tulip Festival Sat 2nd and Sun 3rd September 9am-4pm 
 


